Over the weekend some big changes have been made in our communities to support the minimisation of a spread of the COVID 19 virus. At this point in time we are continuing to run our school as normal and we will communicate promptly with you all when and if we receive any notification that things look to change in our school community. If families could please await our communication about this important health issue and not make direct contact with the school it would be greatly appreciated.

We as a school follow the guidelines of the Ministry of Health and the Ministry of Education. At this point in time we have been advised of no changes since our last email and newsletters out.

We want to reassure you, our parents and community that we have plans already in place for small level isolation and over the next day we will finalise our plans for a range of other possibilities that may eventuate. We feel that the more planned we are the better and we want to ensure that we have covered off everything that we can possibly think of.

We are already very prepared for online learning so we feel in any circumstance learning will continue to be our priority as RHS.

The most important messages are:

We are doing everything we can to plan for the supported learning, wellbeing, health and safety for our students and staff.

We will communicate promptly with you when we are advised of any possible changes.

Yours sincerely

Natasha Hemara & Fraser Hill Principals - Rototuna High Schools

Rototuna High Schools (07) 854 0541 www.rhs.school.nz